
SCOTTISH ATHLETICS OFFICIALS COMMISSION

Minutes of Meeting

Held at Scottish Athletics, The Gyle, Edinburgh
On 27th May 2015
Present

Margaret Brown (Convenor) 


Margaret Ann MacLachlan(Vice Convenor)
Brenda Stephen
Rob Dalziel (Officials’Coordinator)
Alistair Aitchison 
Liz Wilder

Kenny Marshall
Marjory Cook

Dave Biggin
Leslie Roy
Joyce Rammell
Ann Carter

Claire Archbold (Events Administrator)


Mike Forrest



1. Apologies: Shona Malcolm, Margaret McInally, Jim Goldie
2. Chairman’s Opening Remarks
Margaret welcomed everyone, especially Rob as a new member and Margaret Ann in her new role.  She outlined clearly what she likes and dislikes in her role as Convenor
LIKES

DISLIKES
New ideas
Being stuck in a rut

Action

Side conversations going on during a meeting

Positivity

Openness and transparency

*2015 to be a good, positive year

Margaret handed round notes from AGM and Interactive Forum which highlighted points raised by officials.
3. Matters Arising from minutes of meeting of 25th February 2015.
Page 1 :- Margaret Brown asked if Claire could confirm that information from Reports was still in the process of being collated and that work was progressing to finalise a format to debrief at the end of each season.  Claire confirmed this.
Page 1:- Dave wanted to clarify what was said about IMOs and Level 4a and b events. 

Dave mentioned that discussion at UK may be required to consider whether IMOs should be excluded from TRG  L4a and L4b events to allow development of non IMO except when teams would benefit from their occasional inclusion.

Page 1:- Margaret Brown agreed to check that concerns about the new arrangements on Facilities had been checked with Nigel Holl
4. Chairman’s Report
M Brown reported comments received from a number of officials attending the AGM Interactive Forum indicate that the format and content was informative and well received.  Perhaps this sort of format is something to be considered for all future training days.  A number of officials have suggested workshops (including technology, rules, judging kit, behaviour etc) for those who are already Level 3 may be useful.  Again something to keep in mind for future.  Some who attended the AGM said they actually learned new things and liked how the Forum had been presented. A few notes were kept as the Forum progressed with things to consider and typed this was circulated to all members present.
The first 2015 outdoor championships had been held last weekend, namely East, West and North District.  From personal experience at the East generally things went very well.  Equipment was a major issue in respect of the women’s Hammer.  Grangemouth had two 3kg Hammers, one of which is underweight.  The other broke during the warm up.  The Stadium staff were unable to replace the centrepiece and we had unfortunately to use the underweight and add YET more tape to the wire to bring it up to just over 3kg.  Personally, think this sort of situation is unacceptable and SAL will be asked to ensure that pressure is applied when booking a venue so that sufficient equipment is available.

This was also the first meeting where food was supplied rather than officials claiming £4.  This is a tax issue whereby it is seen as a benefit and should therefore be taxed!  Certainly at the East available on Friday night baked potatoes, salad, cheese along with chilli and rice so that a selection could be made by all.  In the main everyone was delighted with what was offered.  

M Brown gave brief report from the North District Championships where 350 athletes had entered, being the largest number of entries to date.

We are getting closer to one rule book with information now having been made available regarding most of the sections.  However, disappointing we had to obtain this from England Athletics newsletter and further discussion is scheduled for later in the meeting.

However, before the meeting got started with the normal day-to-day business of the Commission M Brown indicated that she had a task which she’d very much like everyone to participate in.  

All present were asked to take a couple of minutes to think about and write down one sentence saying what new idea they want to bring to fruition/implement, via the Commission, during the next year to the benefit of all officials within their own discipline. This would be discussed later on in the meeting. (See AOCB)
5. Education and Training (Report from Jim Goldie)
There is no update on the officials education, other than that I am working on a complete rollout of courses from September 2015. I am trying to maximise attendance at the courses and offering courses locally for clubs and volunteers throughout the winter.
6. Track & Field Officials’ Coordinator’s Report (Rob Dalziel)

Rob thanked everyone for their kind welcome.  He confirmed that Pat Hockley had handed over relevant information and he was happy to receive any help offered in his new role.  He hoped that he could add the use of Technology to the gathering and collating of information for the 2 availability/allocation sessions in the year.  He asked about access to TRINITY and it was agreed that Margaret Brown and Jim Goldie would introduce him to the system and M Brown to organise a meeting to set this in motion.
7. Recruitment Retention and Rewards Sub group  Report Dave Biggin
Ian Tatton has retired from this group and I would like to express my gratitude for the significant contribution he has made both at the birth and throughout the seven years existence of this group.

It may be appropriate to consider a replacement.

Meetings have been impossible to arrange since this group’s last meeting but an attempt will be made to do so.

Shona however continues to do sterling work by introducing Local Authority teaching staff to level 1 courses.  

The recruitment advert was placed on the back page of the programme at the west Districts and this is appreciated and helpful.

8. Discipline Heads’ Reports.
Track – (Report from Alistair Aitchison)
1 Level 2c progressing to Level 3 (but not in any hurry)

8 Level 2b progressing to Level 2c

4 Level 2a progressing to Level 2b

Field – (Report by Joyce Rammell)
Main focus has been to get the Mentoring system up and running and pleased that this was ready to roll out.  It is hoped that this will go some way to encourage and retain officials and to establish a realistic understanding of the experience needed across all Field events to achieve a path up the grades.  
Administration. –
Delighted with the number of Officials agreeing to cover admin tasks at our Championships & acknowledge the Discipline Heads who agree to release Officials when things are even tight for themselves.

Starter / Marksman – (Report from Dave Biggin)
Starter& Starters’ assistants Report 27/5/15

Congratulations to Mike Belch on being up levelled to UK 2C Starter /starters’ assistant.

· A change to the existing procedure regarding the notification of ‘DNSs’ from Call room to  photofinish  is being discussed.- need to ensure that Call Room managers (particularly first timers) are made aware of this.
· Email addresses were requested by an individual official. – it was confirmed that confidentiality is an issue here
· Should some of our recently developed documentation be made available on line? – Alistair Aitchison agreed to ensure that all Track Officials are made aware of these.
· Water, stools and announcements. – Claire took note of these requests
Timekeepers/Photo Finish-(Report from Mike Forrest)
Pleased to report the upgrading of Lynne Belch and Frank Coyle to 2c.
Alistair Dalgleish and Alasdhair Love to 2c Photo Finish

Very pleased to welcome a new volunteer Janice McFarlane to Photo Finish.

The Peer group has been rejigged and currently the Timekeeping/Photofinish Group consists of
Ian McWatt

Jason Pender

Cyril Macpherson
Dave Finlayson


Dugie MacDonald 
Steve Musdoch
Mike brought to the attention of the Commission the problems he had uncovered with Power of 10 and their acceptance of Results achieved at Scottish Meetings (but not unique to Scotland).  Joyce was able to confirm this situation.  The problems arise from the criteria being set in order to qualify.  Mike had produced copies of Criteria for Permitting at All Levels and circulated them.  One of the criteria was the number of Officials  (and Mike highlighted the number of Timekeepers – clearly not numbers we can raise).
The power of the ‘Power of 10’ was questioned and their lack of accountability and openness.  Margaret Brown will add this to the list of things to raise with Nigel Holl.  Leslie Roy also expressed her intention to explore the issue further.

Joyce and others pointed out the importance athletes felt about the Power of 10.  It was suggested that they should be encouraged to also check out Scottish statistics kept by Arnold Black   (www.scotstats.net)
9. Service to Members  (Report from Ann Carter)
Things are quiet at the moment.  Jackets should be available to new recruits as an incentive (Discipline Heads can suggest names) and Marjory will ask if any cross country officials would like one.  Possible forward plan for a Conference in 2016 suggested and Ann agreed to start think about it and a possible future social evening.
10. Facilities Report from Liz Wilder
Ongoing concerns with Grangemouth – slow improvements, but still not ready. 

Crownpoint is looking good, and handed over yesterday, but the lack of ancillary accommodation for Officials Room, Call Room and access problems for PF and Results are always going to be an issue here.

Aberdeen – Liz continues to work with Bill Gillespie to ensure that all work is completed.  Projected completion date is 12th June. This may be a struggle now due to weather.  Have had a huge problem with what was underneath original track.
Certification for stadia is still an issue and Liz (and her team) is keen to continue to give advice on necessary improvements.  Stadia who paid for a 5 year inspection recently may well feel they have missed out.  

The whole situation is an another issue to be raised by Margaret with Nigel Holl
11.Health & Safety Report
H&S issues currently quiet.  Margaret Ann suggested that a Newsletter entry to set out the procedure for reporting incidents. Margaret Ann will, again, try to establish if eTraining for Health and Safety will be rolled out (She expressed her opinion that a face to face course – particularly if it can be arranged at the same time as Track/Field Level 2 Courses is better)
12 Track & Field Representative’s Report. 
Kenny passed on congratulations for all officials involved in the successful District Championships.
Road Running & Cross Country. 
Season is over for cross country and the Road Running events are attracting increased numbers.  Always looking for new officials (Marjory Cook is happy to help volunteers to find opportunities) Clashes of events in the very busy schedule for all athletics events is a continuing problem, especially where there are changes in dates.

AOCB
An issue raised by an official by email about facilities for officials at East Kilbride. 
Margaret had asked Billy Mitchel if a facility for officials was a requirement for Permit (it does not appear to be).  She also emailed the Convenor and Chairperson of CSSAL.   Joyce addressed the issue.  A proposed club house was hoped for but was not ready and the usual porta cabin set up was made difficult by the weather conditions.  Cost for Leagues is an issue, but we always try to pick suitable venues.  Hopefully the new clubhouse at East Kilbride will solve the problem in the future.
Margaret Brown had asked each member (during the meeting) to write down an improvement they would like to implement in their area of Athletics and these were aired under AOCB as follows:
Brenda – I would like to see more officials involved in the delivery of Level 2 Field Courses and that the training necessary be put in place as soon as possible – Joyce, Liz and Margaret Ann attended a workshop as part of the British AGM which they all felt had a positive message for future courses.
Claire- would like to gain some practical experience of officiating.

Liz- would like to see the situation on Permits for Stadia agreed with the best interests of officials as its priority
Margaret Ann- would like to see the involvement and training of volunteers coordinated as well as keeping a log of unusual situations regarding interpretation/application of rules for discussion at future workshop
Dave – Protocol for DNS (covered in meeting) and Why are starters in red (different from others)? – discuss!
Margaret Brown wanted to add that white polo shirts would be her preference.
Mike – greater use of IT, in particular integrating Field – as someone who spent hours inputting Field statistics on Meet Manager for the East Districts.

Kenny – more incentives for present and new officials.
Alistair – new officials to always be made to feel welcome and supported.

Marjory – new cross country officials (perhaps a little younger)

It was suggested that perhaps cross country meetings could be included in Availability lists or a Questionnaire be circulated to ask who might be interested.

Rob –use IT systems to streamline allocations as well as considering those who wish to continue with postal route.
Ann –start thinking about Conference and Curry Night.

Joyce-mentoring scheme (getting everyone involved)

Leslie –training for Level 3.

Margaret suggested that incidents of interest at meetings are logged and collated to be debated at a Forum type meeting such as happened after this year’s AGM.  Margaret Ann agreed to be the ‘Keeper of the Log’ and requests for incidents to be passed to her sent out in the next Newsletter.

Leslie –  promote suitable Scottish representatives to sit on UK Peer Groups.  It was suggested that Heads of Discipline take every opportunity to feed information about our officials to the Peer Groups even if they do not include a Scottish Representative.
Margaret – to prioritise and create a plan of action for AGM comments/actions distributed earlier in meeting- included:-

Length of timetabled day

Expenses/Accommodation


Use of Meet Manager Technology
Entries to SAL Championships


Templates for Duty Sheets

New Technology for Availability
UKA Peer Groups
Facilities

Officials’ Uniform and Colours

NEXT COMMISSION MEETING –

***Proposed Next Commission Meeting – Wednesday 19th August 2015
Brenda Stephen
May 2015


